
 

Goodleigh C of E Primary School 

GOODLEIGH N Devon EX32 7LU 

Telephone:  01271 342977 

Email:          admingoodleigh@goodilf.org.uk 

Website:     www.goodleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk 

Twitter:   www.twitter.com/GoodleighSch 

Headteacher:   Claire Grant 

Date:                11th November 2022 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Years Three, Four and Six Bikeability 

The children enjoyed taking part in Bikeability. Their attitudes were fantastic – well done to 

them all! 

   

  

http://www.google.co.uk/url?q=http://www.businessinsider.com/ceos-are-the-only-people-who-care-about-corporate-logos-2012-6&sa=U&ei=NNFoU4DJOaen0AXVrICICw&ved=0CDAQ9QEwAQ&usg=AFQjCNF9J_qwJiqJ3YIpGGpLr-_tlupy


Years Five and Six, ‘Chocology’ Workshop and Exploration at The Eden Project 

The children had a fantastic day learning about the history of chocolate and how it is produced.  

     

Years Two, Three and Four, Author Neal Layton at The Children’s Bookshow 

The children visited the Queen’s Theatre to watch the author and illustrator Neal Layton talking 

about his work. He read stories and poems and spoke to the children about what it was like being 

an author and illustrator and where his ideas come from. He also showed them how he creates his 

illustrations. 

    

Friday 18th November, Children in Need Big Breakfast 

The children may wear what they like to school on Friday. We will start serving at 8.00 am – the 

children may enjoy a bacon bap, sausage bap, toast or cereal.   

We would be grateful for donations of the following breakfast items: baps, finger rolls, bacon, 

sausages /vegetarian sausages, fruit juice, cereal, milk, or butter, by Thursday morning at the 

latest.   

There will be donation baskets for those wishing to donate.  

 



EYFS, Years One and Two, Parent/Carer Consultations 

Slips have been sent home with details of your appointment with your child’s Class Teacher to 

discuss your child’s progress.  Please liaise with your child’s Class Teacher or phone the office on 

01271 342977 if you need to change your ten minute slot or you require a telephone call instead.   

Consultations will take place week commencing 14th November 2022. 

Years Three, Four and Five Parent/Carer Consultations 

Your child’s Class Teacher will be contacting you by telephone to discuss your child(ren) on the 

following date(s), if you are unavailable on the specified date please email the office.  

Year Three – Thursday 17th November (afternoon) 

Year Four  – Wednesday 16th November (morning) 

Years Five and Six – Thursday 17th November (morning) 

Whole School, Nasal Flu Vaccination 

Please find information below from the School Aged Immunisations team who will be visiting the 

school on Tuesday 22nd November 2022. 

Seasonal flu vaccination remains one of the most important public health interventions to protect 

individuals and prevent the spread of infection to those most at risk in society. This contributes 

to reduce morbidity, mortality and hospitalisation associated with flu at a time when the NHS 

and social care will be managing winter pressures, potentially including further outbreaks of 

COVID-19.   

For this reason, it is essential we deliver the vaccine to as many children as possible.  

Full information about this live vaccination, including frequently asked questions and access to the 

NHS England information, are available when accessing the link.  We recommend you discuss this 

vaccination with your child prior to the date of vaccination.   

To consent to, or to decline the flu vaccination for your child please click on the link below:   

https://schoolimms.hcrgcaregroup.com/flu/2022/devon 

Please note that this link with close at midnight on Sunday 13th November 2022.    

It is important that you respond prior to this date for your child to receive their flu 

immunisation at the school session as there will only be one visit to their school this season.  

If you miss this deadline, your child(ren) will not be vaccinated at school, however you will have 

the opportunity to book them into a community catch up clinic. This also applies if your child is 

absent or refuses the vaccination at school.      

After your child has been vaccinated (if consent provided) you will receive an automated email to 

confirm this and provide post-immunisation advice.  Please check your junk/spam box on the day 

of vaccination if you do not receive this in your inbox.   

 

If you have any difficulties with completing the consent form, please contact the Immunisation 

Team on our Single Point of Access (SPA).    

https://schoolimms.hcrgcaregroup.com/flu/2022/devon


Tel:  0300 247 0082 (lines are open 9.00 until 16.30)  

Email: vcl.immunisations@nhs.net   

Christmas Cakes 

Please send a deep cake tin in with your child so that they can store their family Christmas cake 

safely.  Please note chocolate tubs such as ‘Celebrations’ are too shallow. 

Kind regards, 

 

Claire Grant 

Executive Headteacher 

 

 

Diary Dates 
 

Tuesday 15th November Whole School, Virtual Interfaith Day: 

EYFS – A Jewish Story 

Years One and Two – A Muslim Story 

Years Three and Four – A Hindu Story 

Years Five and Six – A Humanist Story 

Tuesday 15th November Years Two, Three, Four, Five and Six, Lush Science and 

Sustainability Workshops in School 

Thursday 17th November Year Three, Into Film Festival ‘Sonic 2’, Barnstaple Cinema  

Friday 18th November Children in Need Big Breakfast for the Children – non-school 

uniform day 

Friday 18th November Reception, Years One and Two, Pottery with Taz Pollard, Potter 

Tuesday 22nd November Whole School, Nasal Flu Vaccination 

Thursday 24th November Whole School, Recycling Workshop 

Thursday 1st December Whole School, Christingle 

Monday 5th December Years Two and Three, Afternoon Christmas Performance at 2pm 

Wednesday 7th December Year Four, Evening Christmas Performance at 6pm 

Friday 9th December Reception and Year One, Afternoon Christmas Performance at 2pm 

Monday 12th December Years Three, Four, Five and Six, Tree Planting at Yeo Valley 

Community Woodland 

Tuesday 13th December Christmas Meal for the children – non-school uniform day 

Thursday 15th December Years Five and Six, Evening Christmas Performance at 6pm  

(please note change of date) 

Friday 16th December Whole School, ‘The Snow Queen’ performance, The Plough@St 

Anne’s , Barnstaple 

 

Last Day of Term 

 


